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24 January 2025 

 
Distribution Feedback 
Electricity Authority 
PO Box 10041 
Wellington 6143 
 

 

 

By email: connection.feedback@ea.govt.nz 

 

To whom it may concern, 

Cross-submission on Network connections project: Stage one amendments 

Wellington Electricity Lines Limited (WELL) appreciates the opportunity to provide a cross-submission 
on the Network connections project – stage one consultation. 

While we support a more consistent approach to both distributed generation (DG) and load connections 
across New Zealand, we disagree with the statement from some charge point operators (CPOs) that 
the timeframes put forward by the EA for distributors to process load applications are too long. 

Connection applications are subject to review by a number of internal business areas which must each 
undertake their own separate processes. This is to ensure compliance with the Electricity Industry 
Participation Code, industry standards, and WELL’s own network standards. While some of this work 
is relatively straightforward, aspects such as engineering studies can be time-consuming – particularly 
where separate applications in the same network area are having to be considered collectively. 

We agree with Transpower’s comments that “there will be factors outside of a distributor’s control” which 
can impact connection application processing times, and that “the industry is presently resource 
constrained and this can have the unintended consequence of slowing down other work”. 

With the above in mind, the proposal for shorter mandatory timeframes as put forward by CPOs could 
incur additional costs on distributors (beyond those that will already be incurred under the current 
proposals) which may ultimately be passed through to consumers. We do not support shorter 
timeframes, although we appreciate that the EA will carefully consider the views of CPOs. Should the 
EA decide to set shorter timeframes, we strongly recommend that a phased approach over time is 
implemented to allow distributors to gradually adapt and reduce any potential cost impacts. However, 
as stated, we are satisfied that the EA’s proposed timeframes are appropriate. 

We also acknowledge Sapere1 and Meridian’s uncertainty as to whether the EA has assessed if the 
use of existing large DG timeframes is suitable for larger-capacity load applications. However, we agree 
with the EA’s assessment that “the processing of DG and load applications is similar, so the DG process 

 
1 Drive Electric submission |  Network connections project – stage one, Electricity Authority 
https://www.ea.govt.nz/documents/6299/Drive Electric - Sapere review of Authority propo.pdf 
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